RINEYVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL-BASED

DECISION MAKING COMMITTEE MINUTES

May 19, 2011

The Rineyville Elementary School-Based Decision Making Council convened in the Conference Room on May 19, 2011.  Mr. Coffey called the meeting to order at 3:30.

The following members were present:  Billy Coffey, Jennifer Wiseman, Anita Lindsay, Dawn Stith, Phyllis Crabtree, and Cathy Yates, Secretary.

I. OPENING BUSINESS

A.  AGENDA APPROVAL

                 The committee reviewed and approved the agenda.

B.    APPROVAL OF MINUTES

April minutes were reviewed and approved by the committee.

      II.        RECOGNITION OF VISITORS

The committee recognized the following visitors:  Helene Harris and Stephanie Lucas.

III.       COMMITTEE REPORTING
A. COMPONENTS Report was presented by Dawn Stith, as attached.  Our only weak area is still updating of web pages. We could possibly use Ms. Hale to help us keep them updated.  She will be coming to Rineyville 2 days a month to help us out with technology.  The fourth nine weeks reports have already been sent to the teachers for their response.
IV.      FINANCIAL REPORTS

The committee reviewed the April Financial Reports.   

V.      ACCIDENT REPORTS

This month, there were 10 accidents in the gym, 10 on the playground, 5 in the classroom, two in the restroom and one on the pavement.

VI.      STUDENT/SCHOOL  SUCCESSES

· Staff raised $ 376.75 for ALS research.
· First annual staff softball game raised over $700 to benefit the Community Park.
· We facilitate our military students' special circumstances by additional staff member.  

· In-School counseling is provided to students via Communicare.
VII.     ANNUAL REPORT

          Ms. Yates has sent an end of year report form to faculty for input in the Annual Report.
The committee will finalize the report this summer.

VIII. SBDM 2011-2012 ELECTIONS

Election was held for 2011-2012 teacher members on May 18.  Phyllis Crabtree, Andrea Musselman and Traci Gillock were elected.  Parent election will be held May 24.  Nominees are Jennifer Wiseman and Shanna Carwile.
IX. NEW HIRES

There are 9 employees retiring this year and a few leaving.  We have hired Courtney Gibson and Ashley Cockreil, probably for 4th and 5th grade positions.

X. PARENT SURVEYS

Ms. Harris has compiled and reviewed the Title I Parent Survey results and presented the results to the committee, as attached.  122 parents responded by paper survey; 18 on the internet.  Most responses were favorable.  The main area of concern is updating web pages.  We plan on improving on this issue with the visits from Michelle Hale.
XI. ADJOURNMENT
                  Mr. Coffey adjourned the meeting at 4:30.

____________________________                                      ________________________

Billy Coffey, Chairperson                                                   Cathy Yates     

Date________________________                                      Date_____________________

